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the educational community is being developed in the frame of the Erasmus+ Programme of the European 

Commission. 
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2nd Press Release, 28.02.2025 

Inclusion in education refers to the principle that there are different needs among learners and that 

education systems must be prepared to provide quality education, regardless of their characteristics, 

based on equal opportunities and access. Only in this way can we understand education as a right and 

not as a privilege. 

The local training, as one of the project activities, was aimed at and adapted to associations of parents 
and carers of pupils in formal and non-formal educational establishments. We worked in small groups 
and after the sessions the parents had individual consultations. In each session, we conducted creative 
activities that were suitable for the specific group and enabled the contact with parents to be more 
smoothly and in an atmosphere of trust. Different spaces were used to conduct the workshops. Parents 
with a migrant background and refugees needed more space to feel comfortable. They needed more time 
to prepare themselves to do creative activities and conversations. During the process, we followed the 
rhythm of the participants, providing group dynamics and individual support. Very important for us was 
the feedback of the participants and the feeling that the training activities were useful for them. 

More than 80% of the participants gave feedback with a high degree of satisfaction: 

➢ “What I liked most about the workshop: the inspiring atmosphere, the practical tips, the exchange 
with the other participants.” 

➢ “I learn something new about myself, how to communicate and how to continue my life as long-
term unemployed father with a child with special needs”. 

The next project activity, the upcoming transnational meeting in Germany, Düsseldorf will be implemented 
between 19 - 21.05.2025, looking forward the reporting of successful project results from the common 
partners’ work! 
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